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Mr. Muller explained briefly the origin of the Latin American refugees in 
Argentina; and reviewed the refugee situation since the military takeover 
in March 1976. The deaths of prominent Uruguayan exiles Gutierrez Ruiz 
and Zelmar Michelini and of former Bolivian President Torres in mid-1976 
and subsequent incidents of arrest, harrassment and abductions of refugees 
have caused considerable fear and nervousness among the refugee community. 
Many persons, particularly Paraguayans and Uruguayans, who have been exiled 
in Argentina for many years are suddenly fearful for their safety and are 
presenting themselves to the UNHCR to register as refugees.

UNHCR has been successful in moving more than 5,000 refugees from Argentina 
to resettlement locations abroad, but some 8,000 remain. 300 of them are 
considered urgent cases. (Comment: The 300 is down from 1,000 cases classi
fied as urgent in late 1976.) Mr. Muller is concerned that it will become 
increasingly difficult to find foreign countries willing to take those who 
remain. He is encouraging the Argentine government to help by permitting 
refugees who wish to stay in Argentina to regularize their status and find 
jobs and futures in this country.

UNHCR relations with Argentine government authorities have improved. The 
Argentine government has cooperated in the resettlement effort and attacks 
on refugees have diminished. However, isolated incidents continue to happen 
—refugees are occasionally arrested, beaten up, threatened and detained. 
There are now 40 UNHCR-mandated refugees in jail.

Several Paraguayan refugees have been abducted recently including Dr. 
Agustin Goriburu who disappeared from his home in Parana in February. 
Muller and Prim said it appears possible that Paraguayan security forces 
are operating in Argentina against persons who are perceived to be an 
eventual threat to the Paraguayan government, including some who have been 
exiled in Argentina for 20 years or more. Guy Prim said that on a recent 
trip to Bolivia he was told by a Bolivian colonel that the Argentine mili
tary government has sent lists of wanted Argentine fugitives to Bolivia, 
asking that the persons, if found in Bolivia, be returned to Argentina by 
Bolivian authorities. The colonel added that Bolivia would do what the
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Argentine military government asked in order not to jeopardize relations 
with the Argentine military. Mr. Muller and Mr. Prim believe there is 
active cooperation between the security forces of the Southern Cone 
countries, but said they know of few cases of foreign exiles and refugees 
who have been forceably repatriated by Argentine authorities back to country 
of origin. They have information on two Chileans who were apparently 
forceably repatriated to Chile and said that a group of some 60 Uruguayans 
who were apparently abducted in Argentina have since appeared alive in 
custody of Uruguayan authorities.

Mailer said he understood that a nunber of Argentines—including menbers of 
the Montoneros, People’s Revolutionary Army (ERP) and other terrorist 
groups—are fleeing Argentina and turning up in Brazil. The UNDP offices 
that handle refugee matters in Brazil have recorded 50 Argentine refugee 
cases in recent months. So far the Brazilian government's attitude has 
been remarkably "pragmatic” and no incidents have occurred.

The refugee situation is a reflection of the general Argentine situation: 
fear, arbitrary treatment by authorities, economic difficulties. The 
refugee situation is not good but not as grim as it was some six months 
ago.

In parting, Mr. Muller said he would very much welcome more US visas for 
refugees from Argentina.

POL:YThayer:jr


